Wolverine Weekly September 6th 2024
Hello CCHS families,

Ms. Keon and | would like to thank you for coming out to our Grade 9, new parent and Grade 12
family meetings on Thursday evening. We’d also like to thank all our families for stopping by to
“Meet the Teacher” as well. We hope the opportunity to connect in person with your student’s
teachers opens the door to communication between home and school. It was great to feel the
energy of the new year in our building. Today we celebrated our community with students
through our school wide pep rally and welcome back BBQ. Congratulations to our grade 12
cohort who were the spirit ‘winners’ at this event this year.

One to One Device Policy

CCHS has been a one to one chromebook/laptop school for many years. Students are required
to have their own chromebook or laptop for each of their classes to enable them to access and
complete their schoolwork. Students must bring their chromebook or laptop fully charged and
with a charging cord each day. For one off emergency use we have a limited number that can
be borrowed on a class by class basis. These are intended for students who forget their own
chromebook or laptop one day or are waiting for a repair on their device. Please ensure that
your student has a chromebook or laptop to bring to school with them each day. Here is our
Mobile Device and Social Media Policy. For information on Jordan’s Principle for Indigenous
students please contact brendon.stewart@crps.ca If you are financially unable to meet this
requirement please contact our main office where we will confidentially work with you to support
your student.

Grade 12 Grad Meeting Presentation

Here are the notes from the Grade 12 Family meeting. Please remember to submit your ‘Grad
Plan” (Confirmation of Understanding, DAR, Credential Checklist) to the bin in the office by
September 27th. Please secure your pages together with a staple or paperclip. Printing is
available at our library.

School Council Meeting

Ouir first School Council meeting for parents will be held in the CCHS cafeteria (with a virtual
connection available) at 7pm on September 17th. We encourage all families with a student at
CCHS to attend this meeting to gain a deeper understanding of our school and the opportunities
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provided to students. You can reach our school council directly by emailing
cchsptcouncil@gmail.com

Family Micro Session: Math “Streams” in High School and beyond

Our first Family Micro Session will be held from 6:30-7pm on September 17th in the school
library. Here we will demystify 10C, 14, “-1”, “-2” and Math 31. What do you need to take these
courses, where do they lead you, which post secondary programs need which courses? These
will be the key topics explored at this 30 min session.

Grade 10 WimWe Program

CCHS is proud to provide the opportunity for our Grade 10 students to participate in our WimWe
program. This incredible series of outdoor adventures are generously sponsored by the Wim
and Nancy Pauw Foundation. The series offers hiking, big boat canoeing, cross country skiing
and culminates with the opportunity to earn the AST Level One certification helping to set our
students up for success while outdoor adventuring in the Bow Valley and beyond. Grade 10
students benefit from the opportunity to connect with each other, reflect on their experiences
and build leadership skills that will last them a lifetime. It is a definite highlight for our students
when they look back on their high school year. Grade 10 families should all have received a
Google Form Consent Form which should have been submitted by now. Grade 10 STEM
teachers will be leading this program starting this week so please contact your student's STEM
teacher if you have not yet received your Field Trip Form.

Grade 10 WimWe Hike Dates

Sept 12 Mr. Symington’s class, Sept 13 Ms. Haugan’s class, Sept 16 Mr. Longobardi’s class,
Sept 17th Mr. Symington’s class, Sept 19th Mr. Falkenberg’s class, Sept 23 Mr. O’s class.

Grade 9 Skills in the Classroom Presentation

Students in Grade 9 will participate in a presentation from Skills Canada, Alberta on September
17th which will help them understand local and global trends in the world of work, help them
understand how to equip themselves with employable and transferable skills, how to turn
interests and skills into careers and how to explore education and career options in the trades
and technologies.

Google Classroom

Now would be a great time to sit down with your student and ask them to show you each of their
Google Classrooms. Remember you can always reach out to teachers by emailing
firsthname.lasthname@crps.ca

Castle Rock Study Guides

We do not provide, order nor sell Castle Rock Study Guides at CCHS. We believe that our
teachers have the resources and expertise to prepare all our students for diploma exams and all
our courses. However, students who wish to can get Castle Rock study guides at a school


mailto:cchsptcouncil@gmail.com
https://pauwfoundation.com/
https://pauwfoundation.com/
mailto:firstname.lastname@crps.ca

discount between 2024-09-06 and 2024-09-20. These resources are aligned to the 2024-25
Alberta curriculum in Math, Science, English Language Arts and Social Studies. Order here:
https://schoolorders.solaro.com/5243

Have a great week!

Ms. Annabel Preece
Principal

Ms. Jody Keon
Assistant Principal
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